




ANN ARBOR HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION STATEMENT 
ON RESPONSES TO ITS CIVILIAN POLICE REVIEW 
REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS[footnoteRef:1]*  [1: * This statement was passed by the Human Rights Commission at its meeting on July 13, 2016 by unanimous assent.] 




To:  Mayor Taylor, City Council Members
CC:  Howard Lazarus, Stephen Postema, James Baird, the People of Ann Arbor
From:  The Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission
Date:  July 13, 2016

The Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission (HRC) appreciates the comments made by City Attorney Stephen Postema and Police Chief James Baird in support of the Commission’s recommendation to hire a police auditor-consultant and understands that funds for this have been set aside in the City’s budget.  The HRC looks forward to helping to define the scope of work expected of the police auditor-consultant and to participating in the selection of the best candidate for the job.

As awareness of the need for greater community engagement with law enforcement has grown, the benefits of civilian police review processes have also become clear.  By supporting the creation of a civilian police review board that understands both the needs of the community and the challenges of policing, the City will express its commitment to strengthening community-police communication and relations and promoting more transparency in law enforcement.  By enlisting the services of an experienced, independent police auditor-consultant to provide advice on creating effective civilian review – and continuing to encourage community input on the subject – the City will ensure that civilian police review in Ann Arbor works well.

While a police auditor-consultant can perform a very valuable service by evaluating and suggesting improvements to present police policies and practices, the decision to create a civilian police review board should turn on the City’s vision of police-community partnership.  City officials should express their commitment now to establish a civilian police review board and hire a police auditor-consultant with expertise on civilian review boards who can ably assist the City and the community in structuring the best possible civilian review process.

At least 200 cities and other entities, including our own University of Michigan, have established police oversight or review boards.  Some of them have police departments with troubling records.  But many, like Ann Arbor, have excellent police departments dedicated to serving their communities well. They have chosen to create police review boards because they understand the benefits such boards provide to both the police and the community and are committed to serving the community at the highest level.    Those benefits are clearly outlined in the HRC’s report, Civilian Police Review:  Recommendations for Strengthening Police-Community Relations in Ann Arbor.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The recent horrific events in Baton Rouge, St. Paul, and Dallas have demonstrated once again how great the divide between law enforcement and community can become, with tragic consequences.  It is critical that we take a proactive stand to bring our police and community together, facilitate the flow of community input and dialogue, increase law enforcement transparency, and identify and heal any rifts that occur.   It is we as a city, not an outside consultant, who should take that stand.  For these reasons, and for all the reasons stated in the HRC’s resolution and accompanying report of November 4, 2015, we strongly recommend that the City establish the Civilian Police Review Board.

